
 

 

Colorado Family Church: Our Potluck 2023 New Years' Service, Sunday 
 
Michael and Adonia Hentrich 
December 30, 2022 
 

 
 

Dear family, 

 

We look forward to seeing you all Sunday for our New Years' service! Pastor Adonia will kick off the 

new year by introducing a new sermon series on Stewardship. We hope that this new series will help us 

all to get the best possible start to this new year of 2023. Also, our 2022 video recap is ready, and we will 

be showcasing it at service. 

 

This will be the first Sunday of the year and the month, so we will be having our monthly potluck. Please 

bring a dish to share (please avoid anything with nuts or peanuts). The church will provide rotisserie 

chickens and rice. 

 

Below, you will find the recording from last Sunday's message, as well as a couple testimonies from Elvis 

and Christian about their experiences on Generation Peace Academy. Rev. Dr. Hentrich gave our 

Christmas message this year. We often focus on Jesus' sacrifice, but Rev. Hentrich asked us to focus on 

Jesus' offering, that his whole life, not just his death, was an offering to God. In our own lives, we can get 

caught up in sacrifice, but there is a big difference between offering and sacrifice. Enjoy the message! If 

you wish to see our recordings as soon as they are posted online, please follow our YouTube channel or 

Facebook page. 

 

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Pastors Mike and Adonia 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

THIS WEEK'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 
 

Here are some photos from last week's Youth Ministry Workshop for 13+. We've had a wide variety of 

speakers and activities and volunteers who have cooked and poured their hearts into our youth. Some 

people even came from Utah to participate and support! A huge thank you to our youth ministry team! 

 

 
 

  
 



 

 

  
 

  
 

 
 

On Saturday, January 21. We are hosting Mrs. Myrna Lapres for a 1/2 day parenting workshop. This will 

be for parents with children of all ages and grandparents. This workshop will focus on the following 

points. 

 

Create a family culture that fosters love and belonging 

 

Structure weekly family meetings that build inclusion, practice problem-solving, support family fun and 

share your values and your faith 

 

Be the best parent you can be--parenting gives us the tremendous opportunity to re-parent and heal 

ourselves while learning to unconditional love our child 

 

Understand how to support the growth of resilience (GRIT) and wisdom in your child and discover ways 

to nurture these skills. 

 

There will also be a session on Sunday during lunch specifically for parents with adult children. More 

details will be coming out shortly. 

 



 

 

 
 

It's that time of year to sign up for lunch cooking. We have spots open for every 2nd and 5th Sunday of 

each month in 2023. And the church will cover up to $120 for each meal. 

 

We really appreciate all the families that sign up every year to cook a nice home-cooked meal for our 

community. It is definitely not a small undertaking. Please take a look at the sign up list and sign up 

today. 

 

 
 

Deepen your faith. Broaden your understanding. Build your confidence to talk to others. Find out how 

The Divine Principle and the Bible relate with each other. 

 

Join every Monday night on Zoom for DP Bible Study with Dr. Michael Hentrich, 7 to 8 pm MDT/6 to 7 

pm PDT. Get more details on Facebook at "Zoom DP Bible Study" or join using the zoom link. 787199 is 

the passcode if needed. 


